
   
We, the Associated Students of Whitworth University, are committed to 

promoting holistic growth, safety, well-being, and a united fellowship. We shall 
serve and advocate for the diverse voices of our student body justly and with 

compassion, establishing an equitable community through grace, respect, and 
intentional engagement. 

 

2020-21 ASWU Meeting Minutes |March 3, 2021 
 
In Attendance: 
Parker Daniels| President        present 
Hannah Higgins | Exec. Vice President      present 
Faizzan UI Haq | Financial Vice President      late 
Jorge Medina| Exec. Admin. Assistant      present 
 
Emily Clemons | Campus Activities Coordinator      present 
Lauren Lorenz| Sports Events Coordinator       present 
John Haberlin| Sustainability Coordinator       present 
Katie Ludlam| Senior Class Coordinator       present 
Aeron Sugui| Marketing/PR Coordinator      present  
Sam Henson| Special Events Coordinator      present 
Rachel Ayres | Spiritual Life Coordinator       present 
Esther Brown | Cultural Events Coordinator       present 
Katie Rose| Club Coordinator        present 
 
Emma John | Arend Senator         present 
McClain Chandler | Baldwin-Jenkins Senator      present 
Olivia Fowler | Oliver Senator         present 
Jaedon Tesarik | McMillan Senator        present 
Meghan Duarte | Ballard Senator          present 
Jed Young | Boppell and Village Senator        present 
Adaeze Njoku | Stewart Senator        present 
Xavier Nila | Duvall Senator         present 



Isaac Price | Warren Senator         present 
David Martin| Off-Campus Senator          present 
 
Michael Lie | Global Engagement Rep       present 
Georgia Goff | Incoming Student Rep       present 
Christian Aguilar | Incoming Student Rep       present 
Christine Chen | Off-Campus rep       present 
Jamie Copeland | Off-Campus rep       present 
Munya Fashu-kanu | Off-Campus rep      present 
Michael Bedford | Off-Campus rep       present 
Victoria Viloudaki | WhitFlex rep       present 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
Meeting brought to order at 5:00 PM.  
Mission Statement read by Michael B. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion by Jed, Seconded by Michael B. 
In favor: 18 | Opposed: 0 | Abstaining  
Motion passes  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
President Updates  
 
Parker: Coordinators send me some of your times that you are available. Its 
been 4 years since the coordinator job descriptions have been updated so 
please look through and see what changes have to be made. NSSE is a survey 
going out to freshmen and seniors and is really important for our accreditation. 
Wanted to remind everyone that we are still in a pandemic and following 
university guidelines still and as ASWU members we are held to a higher level of 
accountability.  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
FVP Updates 
Capital: $14,567 
Unallocated: $ 17,750 
 
Faizzan: No finance committee updates this meeting.  
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 



EVP Updates 
Hannah: There are some reps that haven’t met with me this semester so please 
sign up for office hours. Also be sure to fill out the office hour forms that are due 
on Sundays. Sent out the email today with a voter guide for the constitutional 
amendment and if you have questions, they can contact us, and the actual 
vote will be next Wednesday. The student highlight this week is the ethics bowl 
team they placed second at nationals and beat teams such as Harvard.  
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________	
Upcoming Events: 
 
Money Moves After Graduation 
Katie Luds: On March 4th from 5-7 pm in MPR it is a walk by event for seniors 
partnering with balance your bucs covering financial topics with $100 raffle. I 
have meal cards for those that attend and coffee cards.  
 
Off Campus Hot Chocolate:  
David: on Wednesday the 17th we are having an outdoor hot chocolate from 9-
11:30pm.  
 
Casino Night:  
Emily: Casino night is two and a half weeks away. I have the big posters made 
and only need 5 more people to sign up if any of you can. It is going well and let 
me know if you have prize ideas.  
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________	
 
Constituency Reports  
Stewart 
Adaeze: Vibes have been cool, have been trying to get people to go outside 
and so I hung out with some residents outside. Our small group thing is going 
really well too and have had good turnouts for that.  
 
McMillan 
Jaedon: if you remember last semester there was a beeping and it started 
again. More board games, video games and classic mac games, also been 
frolfing a lot more.  
 



Off Campus 
David: outside of hot chocolate event we have other events for the rest of the 
semester, such as a BBQ or something.  
 
Ballard 
Meghan: Ballard’s doing well, we lost heat for a bit today and our showers 
weren’t working for a long time.  
 
Oliver  
Olivia: Oliver’s doing good, and finally got sweatshirts done. We’ve been having 
problems with our printer and also our internet as well.  
 
Boppell 
Jed: Not too much to report, the other leadership team is trying to have more of 
a presence in the building to be seen more.  
 
Arend 
Emma: Lately it’s been kind of quite since people have tests and there was a 
carbon monoxide leak in the lounge the other night but doing good.  
 
Duvall  
Xavier: Duvall is doing good; I did see people outside enjoying the nice weather. 
We also had a problem with the printer, but we got it figured it out. There’s been 
little response for the surveys.  
 
Warren  
Isaac: It’s been good seeing people around and also had printer issues. Right 
now, just working on brainstorming events.  
 
Baldwin Jenkins 
Mac: Poppin off, we also had printer problems and found that it didn’t like the 
PDF versions of documents. The light in the lobby was flickering and people 
wanted to jab it and they fixed the lights above the pool table.  
 
Global Engagement Rep 
Michael L: The international students have been doing well and a couple 
people have asked for help to file tax returns but not much else.  
 



Whitflex rep 
Victoria: After the president gave his announcement of returning to campus, I 
got a lot of mixed responses some felt they were being forced back and some 
were happy about that.  
 
Incoming Student Rep 
Christian:  Last Thursday we had our first rotating office hours, unfortunately we 
didn’t see many people but will try again tomorrow. We are trying to plan a 
paint night for the students.  
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Campus Vibes  
 
Mac: Its really sunny outside and people are happier now.  
 
Olivia: we had a TLAC meeting recently and the main topic was the instruction 
methods and how they are going to start finalizing them.  
 
Jed: Last meeting we talked about the surveillance testing and the problem is I 
was selected for a test, but times were so limited I could not make it to get the 
test done.  
 
Parker: As you all know hiring season is upon us and I want to encourage you 
guys to reach out to students who you think would be good for those positions.  
 
Esther: I wanted to let you know about a project for women’s history month. I am 
trying to highlight stories of women here around Spokane to celebrate strong 
members in our community.  
 
Michael B: encourage everyone to make sure they are getting enough sleep 
and staying active throughout the semester.  
 
Rachel: I was at the COVAC meeting and there is plans to have ROTC here on 
campus.  
 
Adaeze: Going off what Mac said it has been nice and I have been seeing 
people all over campus and it has been super cool and want to try getting 
more people outside.  



 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Shout outs 
 
Meghan: the whole ethics bowl team did so well this weekend especially eric 
Anderson.  
 
Christian: Shout out to Adaeze, I saw her newsletter and they were awesome.  
 
Jed: Also, the coaches for the ethics team who led them there 
 
Mac: shout out to Hannah’s hat 
 
Parker: also wanted to talk about doing another virtual jack box game night 
 
Adjourn Meeting 
 
Motion by Emily, Seconded by Jed 
In favor: 18 | Opposed: 0 | Abstaining  
Motion passes  
Meeting adjourned: 5:35 


